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Clerks and Bylaw 
 
 
 
 
November 17, 2022 
 
SENT VIA E-MAIL TO: 
 
Hon. Steve Clark 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Steve.Clark@pc.ola.org  
 
Dear Minister Clark: 
 
Re: Bill 23 “More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022” 
 
On behalf of the Council of The Corporation of Norfolk County, please be advised that 
Council passed the following resolution at the November 16, 2022 Council-in-Committee 
meeting: 

 
Resolution No. 13 

Moved By: Mayor Martin 
Seconded By: Councillor Columbus 

WHEREAS on October 25, 2022, the Provincial government introduced 
Bill 23 known as the “More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022”; 

AND WHEREAS the overall stated purpose of Bill 23 is to introduce 
several legislative changes to increase housing supply throughout 
Ontario and to achieve the province’s goal of 1.5 million homes over the 
next ten years; 

AND WHEREAS the proposed changes include significant changes to 
six pieces of legislation including but not limited to development charges 
reform, diminished role of conservation authorities, removal of legislated 
planning responsibilities from some upper-tier municipalities, removal of 
public consultation in relation to subdivisions, adjusting the rights of 
appeal by third parties, and adjusting how growth-related capital 
infrastructure is paid for; 

AND WHEREAS commenting timelines for these new proposed changes 
is constricted with some comments due on November 24, 2022, for 
many of the proposed changes; 
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AND WHEREAS given the enormity of the proposed changes and 
potential long-term financial impacts to municipalities, including Norfolk 
County, additional time is needed to review, engage, and analyze the 
proposal to provide informed feedback; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT 

1. the County formally request the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing extend the commenting period for all components of the 
proposed Bill 23 to at least January 15, 2023 to allow for a more 
informed consultation period. 

2. That the Mayor be directed to submit a letter on behalf of Norfolk 
County Council to the Ontario Minister of Municipal and Affairs 
MP, and local MPP, expressing concerns with the proposed 
legislation as detailed in staff memo CD-22-110, and the letter be 
circulated to all municipalities in the Province of Ontario. 

Carried. 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter or should you require additional 
information, please contact the Office of the County Clerk at 519-426-5870 x. 1261, or email: 
Clerks@norfolkcounty.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Teresa Olsen 
County Clerk 
Norfolk County  
 
CC: 
 

• Leslyn Lewis, M.P., Haldimand-Norfolk 
leslyn.lewis@parl.gc.ca  

• Bobbi Ann Brady, M.P.P., Haldimand-Norfolk 
BABrady-CO@ola.org 

• All Ontario municipalities  
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